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TO:  Chancellor & Component University Presidents, Texas Tech University System 
 Chancellor Tedd L. Mitchell, M.D., Texas Tech University System              
 President Ronnie D. Hawkins Jr., Angelo State University   
 President Richard Lange, M.D., Texas Tech University Health Sciences Center El Paso 
 President JuliAnn Mazachek, Ph.D., Midwestern State University 
 President Lawrence Schovanec, Ph.D., Texas Tech University 
 President Lori Rice-Spearman, Ph.D., Texas Tech University Health Sciences Center 
 

FROM: Vice Chancellor & General Counsel Eric D. Bentley  
 

RE:  Governor Abbott’s Directive to State Agencies – Banning TikTok 
 
 
On Dec. 7, 2022, Texas Governor Greg Abbott issued a directive to legislative leadership and state agency 
leaders across the state, banning the use of TikTok on any government-issued devices as, “the threat of the 
Chinese Communist Party gaining access to critical U.S. information and infrastructure continues to grow,” 
the Governor’s letter stated. 
 
The Governor’s directive, effective immediately, states;  
 
“Because of these threats, effective immediately, every state agency in Texas shall ban its officers and 
employees from downloading or using TikTok on any of its government-issued devices. This TikTok ban 
extends to all state-issued cell phones, laptops, tablets, desktop computers, and other devices capable of 
internet connectivity, and it must be strictly enforced by your agency’s IT department.” 
 
A full version of the Governor’s letter can be found here — Governor Greg Abbott Letter (Dec. 7, 2022) 
 
In accordance with the Governor’s directive to state agencies, employees of the Texas Tech University 
System and its component institutions should discontinue use of and deactivate TikTok accounts from any 
government-issued devices.  
 
Additionally, the Office of the Governor directed the Texas Department of Public Safety (DPS) and the 
Texas Department of Information Resources (DIR) “… to develop a model plan [by January 15, 2023] that 
other state agencies can deploy with respect to the use of TikTok on personal devices” of state employees if 
the personal device is used to conduct state business. 
 
Leadership should work to identify established accounts officially managed by our universities and remove 
existing content. At this time, it is also suggested to remove content, but to not delete or relinquish the 
account handle/name. This will prevent these accounts from being taken over by unintended parties. 
 
More information and guidance will be shared from Information Technology leadership after full review of 
the directive, consideration of best security practices, as well as the model plan developed by DPS and DIR. 
Please share this information with employees at your institution, as you feel appropriate.
  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.texas.gov%2Fuploads%2Ffiles%2Fpress%2FState_Agencies_Letter_1.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CScott.Lacefield%40ttu.edu%7C13a6c415bfea4fb0df3708dad971ea4a%7C178a51bf8b2049ffb65556245d5c173c%7C0%7C0%7C638061380541440662%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1YiqUjWjwtwqViJoltNNEyuD5Fk5Oe%2Ff%2BSdIDHb5nmw%3D&reserved=0
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cc: Dailey Fuller, TTU System 
 Penny Harkey, TTU System 
 Kay Rhodes, TTU System 
 Scott Lacefield, TTU System 
 Grace Hernandez, TTU 
 Sam Segran, TTU 
 Matt Dewey, TTU 

Coleman Johnson, TTUHSC 
Vince Fell, TTUHSC 
Ashley Hamm, TTUHSC 
Adelina Morales, ASU 
Jamie Mayer, ASU 
Doug Fox, ASU 
Vanessa Solis-Cortez, TTUHSC El Paso 
Jerry Rodriguez, TTUHSC El Paso 
Veronique Masterson, TTUHSC El Paso 
Debbie Barrow, MSU Texas 
Paul Chappell, MSU Texas 
Julie Gaynor, MSU Texas 


